MINUTES OF TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP BOARD MEETING

MAY 20, 2003, TOWNSHIP HALL, EASTPORT

Present:  Schultz, Leech, Schmidt, Parker, Stillings



Audience: 14

Absent:  None

1. The meeting convened at 7:35 p.m. following the pledge to the flag.

2. Public Comments: None.

3. Minutes of the April 15, 2003 regular board meeting were approved and filed for audit.

4. Minutes of the April 28, 2003 joint meeting of boards and commissions were deemed to be correct as written.  To date, the ZBA has not reviewed the minutes.

5. Expenditures were approved as submitted.

6. Reports were accepted from the EMS Director, Fire Chief, Treasurer, Zoning Administrator, AC 911, and Planning Commission Representative Stillings.  Stillings related a request from several residents that the township shield the streetlight at McLachlan Road and US 31.

7. Announcements: EMS Department will host an open house with refreshments at their facility on Saturday, May 24, from 10a.m. to 2p.m.   Fireman’s Field Day will be Saturday, August 2.  Correspondence: None.

8. Drainage Problem, Lot 13, Golden Beach Drive: Update and discussion.  Motion by Parker, seconded and passed 3-2 that the township apply to the DEQ for a permit to fill the man-made ditch on Lot 13.

9. Fire Station #1 Replacement: Update and discussion.  E. Knoechel was added to the FDFAC.

10. A-Ga-Ming Site Plan Review: Motion by Stillings, seconded and passed 5-0 to approve the A-Ga-Ming site plan in the same form as approved by the Planning Commission and subject to the nine conditions listed in the May 13, 2003 Planning Commission meeting minutes.

11. Professional Services Agreement – Larry Sullivan: Motion by Parker, seconded and passed 5-0 to approve the contract with Larry Sullivan dated May 13, 2003 for planning services.

12. Township Credit Card: Discussion.  Schmidt will work on required resolution.

13. Township Board Concerns: The board agreed to pay, under township guidelines, reasonable travel expense incurred by the supervisor as a member of the State EMS Coordination Committee as long as there is a benefit to the township.  Schmidt requested the board consider approval for any board member who may wish to attend the NATaT in Washington, D.C. in September as Michigan is the host State.  As a result of a phone call from a concerned resident, Leech asked if the board is willing to consider sponsoring a clean-up day.  Discussion. Schmidt will look into costs.

14. Public Comments: It was requested that copies of documents discussed by the board be made available to the audience. Inquiry was made whether consideration had been given to having a female on the FDFAC.

The meeting adjourned at 9:30 p.m.  These minutes are subject to approval at the next regular board meeting.

Doris Leech

Township Clerk

